
Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time—Year C 
5th October, 2025 

Embracing the communities of Banyo, Nundah, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach,  
Toombul, Virginia and Wavell Heights. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
 

PARISH OFFICE:  136 Buckland Road,  
Nundah  4012   
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Rosemary Woods — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  —  
Local Safeguarding Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong … report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church   
65 Bage Street, Nundah  
(Corpus Christi Church is closed until  late Sept) 

Holy Trinity Church  
352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 
 

RECONCILIATION AT HOLY TRINITY 
Saturday 4.30pm  —  5.30pm  
Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

BAPTISMS AT HOLY TRINITY 
2nd and 3rd Saturdays of the month at  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES  
All Services at Holy Trinity, Banyo   
Saturday Vigil 6pm.  
Sunday 7.30am, 9am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
All Services at Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 9am 
Thursday 6.30pm  
followed by Holy Hour with Benediction   

Dear Parishioners, 
 
Catholic Missions Month 
October marks Catholic Missions Month — a time to honour the courageous work 
of Catholic missionaries around the world. Even in our technological age, their 
mission remains vital. At baptism, each of us was commissioned to be 
evangelisers. Yet some Catholics live this call in remote and often dangerous 
regions, where identifying as Christian can place their lives at risk. 
 
It takes extraordinary courage, zeal, and faith to embrace the vocation of 
missionary life. These men and women embody Christ’s command to love our 
neighbour, offering sacrificial service that transforms the communities they serve. 
 
The Holy Spirit continues to stir hearts toward missionary work. While not all are 
called to go into isolated or perilous places, we are all invited to support those 
who do — through prayer and financial assistance. Our contributions help 
missionaries survive and equip them with the resources they need to carry out 
their ministry. 
 
On the weekend of October 18–19, we’ll have the opportunity to support the 
Annual Catholic Missions Appeal. While we may not walk beside our missionary 
brothers and sisters in the field, we can stand with them in spirit and generosity. 
 
School Term 4 Begins 
Queensland’s mid-semester break concludes this Monday, and we warmly 
welcome back our parish school staff and students on Tuesday for the start of 
Term 4. May they return refreshed and ready for the final stretch of the school 
year. 
 
As families travel home this weekend, road traffic will increase. Please take extra 
care if you’re heading out — your safety matters. 
 
The Sporting World 
Whether or not you’re a sports enthusiast, it’s hard to miss Brisbane’s remarkable 
achievements this season across AFL, NRL, and NRLW. 
 
Last Saturday, the Brisbane Lions were crowned 2025 AFL Premiers — 
congratulations to them! 
 
Today, the Brisbane Broncos NRL and NRLW teams compete in their respective 
Grand Finals. We wish them every success. 
 
Next Sunday brings the Bathurst 1000 motor race, and soon we’ll enter cricket 
season with Test, One-Day, and T20 matches. 
 
While these events may captivate many, let us be mindful not to elevate sport to 
idolatry. May Jesus remain our true priority, even amid the excitement. 
 
Benediction 
May the Lord continue to shower you with His abundant blessings throughout the 
week ahead. 
 
Fr Dan, Parish Priest  
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Dominic Cannon, Justin 
Carr, Julie Cusack, Tom 
Cusack, Doug Desouza, 
Bridie Hauff and Myah 
McGuigan. 
 

Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning 
of each month.  If you know someone who 

needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

 

Next Week’s Readings: 
28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
First Reading  2 Kings 5:14-17 
Second Reading    2 Timothy 2:8-13 
Gospel Reading  Luke 17:11-19 

 
STEWARDSHIP 
“For God did not give us a 
spirit of cowardice but rather 
of power and love and self-
control.”   

2 Timothy 1:7 
 

Many of us compartmentalize our Faith, 
we bring it out only when we attend Mass 
or when we attend a parish event.  Being a 
good steward requires discipline and 
striving to put God first in everything - all 
the time.  The next time you are at a 
neighborhood party or at work or out 
shopping, would your words and actions 
signal to others that you are a good and 
faithful servant of our Lord? 
 
 

 A VOCATION VIEW   
Twenty-Seventh Sunday in 
Ordinary Time – C/1 
The Spirit of God makes us 
strong, loving and wise. How 
will you use these gifts to 
serve the gospel? Consider 
being a sister, brother, priest 
or deacon (2 Timothy 1:6-8. 13-14) 

THE HOLY FATHER’S PRAYER INTENTIONS  
 
For collaboration between 
different religious traditions. 
Let us pray that believers in 
different religious traditions 
might work together to 
defend and promote peace, 
justice and human fraternity.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Devotions to Our Lady of Fatima during 
the month of October 2025 
Approval and blessings from Fr Dan, for 
Nundah and Banyo parishioners who visit 
Corpus Christi and Holy Trinity Churches 
to have the opportunity to receive the 
Statue of Our Lady of Fatima which was 
blessed at Our Lady Of Fatima Shrine in 
Portugal, to be taken to their homes for 
24 hours during the month of October 
2025. 
  
For bookings from 30th September to 
30th October, please contact 
Bertha D’Souza on 0421 149 575. 
Mirna Desouza on 0407 055 764. 
 

 Our Lady’s statue will be available for 
 collection at 6pm on the day of your 
 choice, for 24 hours from the entrance of 
 Holy Trinity Church, Banyo or from the 
 car park of Corpus Christi Church. 

 

 Mass Settings — 27th Sunday 
Penitential Rite: 3G 

 

Responsorial Psalm:    
 If today you hear his voice, 
 Harden not your hearts. 
 

Gospel Acclamation:   
Alleluia, alleluia! 
 The word of the Lord stands for 
 ever;  
 It is the word given to you, 
 The Good News. 
Alleluia! 
 

Gloria:  Prayed 
Nicene Creed:  Prayed 
 

Preface of Ordinary Time: 4 
Eucharistic Prayer: 2 
Eucharistic Acclamation: 1 
The Lord’s Prayer:  Prayed 

Parish Calendar of Events this Week 
Monday 6 October—Public Holiday 
Parish Office Closed today 

NO 9.00am Mass 
 

Tuesday 7 October — Back to School 
Our Lady of the Rosary 
 

Wednesday 8 October 
9.00am Mass 
 

Thursday 9 October 
6.30pm Mass 
7.00pm  Benediction and Holy Hour 
 

Friday 10 October  
9.00am Mass 
 

Saturday 11 October  
4.30pm Reconciliation 
6.00pm Vigil Mass 
 

Sunday 12 October  
7.00am Rosary 
7.30am Mass 
9.00am  Mass 
5.00pm  Mass 

 

Fr Dan has created a Homily Group, 
which can be used for a daily 

reflection. 
Register on Flocknote to receive this 

daily. 
Please go to  

https://banyonundahcath.flocknote.com/register  
 

or scan the QR code to register today! 
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